## Sacred Heart RC Primary School



Headteacher: Mrs S. Walker
Knutsford Road, Gorton, Manchester, M18 7NJ
Telephone – 0161 223 0231 Fax – 0161 223 0367
admin@sacredheart-jun.manchester.sch.uk
www.sacredheartschool-gorton.org.uk



## 'Where Every Heart is Sacred'

22<sup>nd</sup> September 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope this letter find you all safe and well during uncertain times.

It really is such a shame that our Welcome Meetings are unable to go ahead this week. Meeting the children and parents is always such an exciting and valuable time for us all. It has not been possible to hold our meetings due to a number of essential staff being forced to isolate under the current guidance. Cancelling the meetings has caused a lot of inconvenience and upset to staff, parents and children and we are so grateful for your understanding of these unavoidable circumstances.

Moving forward, I would like the Nursery children to join us on their original start date. This was stated on the letter you were sent earlier in September. The children will have staggered start dates and times, as originally planned. If you are unsure of your child's start date, please telephone the school. We sincerely hope that this start is not further delayed due to unavoidable circumstances in the current climate.

A Nursery Welcome Pack is available to view on the school website, in the Nursery Class section. Here, the children can see pictures of their new classroom. Key information is also included. You and the children will also be able to view some video clips from the Nursery team. We hope you enjoy putting names to faces!

If you have further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at school. I will ensure I am available to talk over the phone tomorrow, from 9am until 3pm.

I understand this a very different start to the term than you envisaged. I am looking forward to working with you and your family very soon.

Kind regards, Mrs Bancroft

Foundation Stage Leader

















